
Week Ending: 
Friday 21st  March 2025

PE and
Outdoor

Learning days 

Year 4 start
their

swimming
lessons this

week. 
Please note

that Year 4 do
not have a

separate PE
lesson this

week as they
have

swimming.

Monday
Year 2

Tuesday
 Year 6 and

Year 3

Wednesday
Year 1 PE

Thursday
Year 5 and
Year 6 PE

Friday
 Reception PE

Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy Red Nose Day, everyone!  We’ve all had a brilliant time in school today
helping to celebrate Red Nose Day’s 4oth Birthday whilst raising money for
this great cause.  It was lovely to see everyone dressed in red or in their party
clothes as they arrived to school.  Pupil Parliament helped to lead fabulous
assemblies this morning to start the day and the children have all enjoyed
taking part in class quizzes and parties this afternoon.  Together, everyone
has raised an incredible £420 to donate to Comic Relief.  Well done, everyone!  
Thank you to our our Green Meadow Pupil Parliament for helping plan and
organise such a fun day.  What change-makers you all are and what a
fabulous example of pupil leadership!  

In other news, I promised to update you about how our Maths Quiz Team did
last week and I am delighted to share that they are through to the finals of
the King Edwards Maths Challenge on the 2nd April!  How exciting!  

Thank you Shakespeare and Tolkien class for sharing your in depth knowledge
about volcanoes and earthquakes in class assemblies this week.   Your team
work and confidence shone through!

Two of our football teams have been in action this week.  We won one and lost
one but what shone through in both of the matches was the incredible
teamwork, determination and superb sporting behaviour.  Great work!

And finally, this term’s after school clubs finish today with the exception of
KS2 SATs club and Girls’ Football Development with Coach Ella.  Look out for
information about a new range of clubs on offer shortly.  

I hope you all have a great weekend.
Miss Arrowsmith

@Green_MeadowPS

A huge thank you to Ben, Amelia, Iona and Eddie for
spending their break times this week collecting guesses

for ‘Guess the Number of Sweets in the Jar’ and to
everyone who had a go!  Together, you have raised

£100 for Comic Relief!  Jack, in Year 4, scooped the
prize with his guess which was just one away from the

actual number! Great estimation, Jack!

https://www.greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org/our-school/green-meadow-offer/


Parents’ Evening Asthma update

Year 6 parents...
Key Stage 2 SATs

SATs week for all children
in Year 6 is Monday 12th
May to Friday 16th May.
Writing assessments take
place throughout June.

To support your child, please
avoid booking any holidays,
appointments or days away

during this time.

Does your child
have asthma?

If they do, did you know
that it is recommended

that this is reviewed every
12 months?

To book your child’s
review, please contact your

family GP.

This term’s Parents’
Meetings will be held

after school on
Wednesday, 9th April
and Thursday, 10th

April.

More information to
follow shortly.

Bring it on Brum Holiday Clubs
are back for Easter!  If your child

is  aged 4-16 years and are
eligible for benefits-related free
school meals, the clubs are free!
BOOKINGS OPEN ON MONDAY,

24TH MARCH.    
Please see the letters emailed

home earlier this week for
details.  

https://www.greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org/our-school/green-meadow-offer/


CELEBRATING
GREAT LEARNING!  

Well done to all of the children who have been practising their
spelling on Spelling Shed this week.  Our class leader board this
week has Saturn in 1st place, Jupiter in 2nd and Tolkien in 3rd

place! Well done to  our whole-school top speller, Daniel in
Saturn, who helped his class secure top place!

A huge well done to this week’s Mathletes, Millie in Cadbury,
William in Bournville,  Ava in Shakespeare, Mahdiyar in Tolkien,
Esma in Mars, Finlay in Saturn, Sai in Jupiter and Siva in Pluto. 

Our top scoring classes were Saturn and Tolkien. Keep
practising on the tasks set by your teacher to become a top

Mathlete!

A huge well done to this week’s Outstanding Orators, B in Leopards,
E in Zebras, O in Tigers,  K in Lions, Paul in Giraffes, Cali in Gazelles,
Zachary in Bournville, Daisy in Cadbury, Hollie-Jai in Shakespeare,
Hayden in Tolkien, Megan in Mars, Leo in Saturn, Blake in Jupiter
and Bailey in Pluto. You have all impressed us with how well you

have demonstrated your oracy skills this week.

Congratulations to our Readers of the Week- who get to
choose their own book to take home from the world-

famous Green Meadow Book Vending Machine! R in Zebras,
L in Leopards, A in Lions, G-M in Tigers, Elsie in Gazelles,

Harry in Giraffes, Isla in Bournville, Elisha in Cadbury Kaylie
in Tolkien, Finley in Shakespeare, Layan in Saturn, Esma in

Mars, Daisy in Pluto and Sofia in Jupiter.



CELEBRATION TIME!

Well done to all the children in school who received hot chocolate
nominations from their teachers for

GOING ABOVE AND BEYOND!  
This week, an incredible 57 children from across school received
nominations - that’s AMAZING!  We are all so proud of you!  We
hope you have your certificates displayed somewhere at home to

celebrate.
House Points

A record number of house points have been awarded this week to children demonstrating
our school values of READY, RESPECTFUL and SAFE and for making sure they show how

helpful, friendly and supportive everyone at Green Meadow is.  Well done, everyone! 

    1555   1267   1192    1329   1406

Well done to Tigers in KS1 and Saturn in KS2 who are our best
attending classes this week.

The most punctual class in school this week is Gazelles who were in
school on time every day to make the most of their learning time.  

igers



Some parents have shared concerns with us this week that their child
has been exposed to inappropriate online chat whilst playing games

at home.  Please see the advice below for how to keep your child safe
whilst they are online at home.  



School meals cost £3 per day, payable via Arbor, for Years 3,
4, 5 & 6, unless you are entitled to free school meals.

Please keep up to date with school meal payments each week.

Please note that for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 ALL
children are entitled to universal free school meals.

WE ARE ON WEEk 2 of the menU!

MENUMENU



Ask youR child to tell you about
the storY Behind The picture we

looked at in assembly this week and
how it relates to british values



Upcoming dates FOR
YOUR DIARY...

Spring 2 Week 11
wb 24th March 2025

Year 4 swimming week

Thursday, 27th March 2025
Cadbury class assembly in the

hall 9am

Friday, 28th March 2025
NHS Reception vision

screening

Bournville class assembly in
the hall 9am

Year 6 debate team at King
Edwards debate competition

pm- invited pupils

Spring 2 Week 12
wb 31st March 2025

Year 4 swimming week

Wednesday, 2nd April 2025
Year 5 maths team at King
Edwards competition final-

invited pupils

Friday, 4th April 2025
Year 5 at KEVI Sports Day at

Ballam Wood

FOGM Easter Egg Hunt-
more details to follow




